


A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to approve the purchase of (3) three
Mast Meters to be placed in various places on the water mains. He stated
that he will talk to the Finance Director to see if the money is in the
account to pay for the meters before ordering. Seconded by Rhonda Thomas.
All voted Yea. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rhonda Thomas to approve the purchase of weights to be
placed on the new tractors that the City purchased. These will make the
tractors more stable on slopes while mowing. The cost will be around $1,250.00.
Seconded by Rodney Kendall. All voted Yea. Motion carried.

The resignation of Angie Arp from the Zoning Board of Appeals was presented
to the Council. A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to accept the resignation.
Seconded by Bruce Pack. All voted Yea. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to appoint Nancy Wehunt to replace Angie
Arp and to serve the remainder of her term. Seconded by Angie Arp. Harold
Herndon, Rodney Kendall, Bruce Pack and Angie Arp voted Yea. Rhonda Thomas
voted Nay. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to reappoint Donnie Gilliam to another
four year term to the Planning Board of Directors. This term will expire
in December 2017. Seconded by Bruce Pack. All voted Yea. Motion carried.

Rodney Kendall brought the matter of Chad Clemmons probation period was over,
and that he wanted to go ahead and recommend that he be placed on Permanent
Employee Status. A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to approve. Seconded by
Rhonda Thomas. All voted Yea. Motion carried.

Rodney Kendall made a Motion to take Summit Lane out of the CDBG Project
on Summit Street. Seconded by Bruce Pack. Rodney Kendall, Bruce Pack,
Angie Arp, Harold Herndon voted Yea. Rhonda Thomas voted Nay. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to approve the purchase of three new
computers for the Office and one for the Water Plant. Seconded by Rhonda Thomas
All voted Yea. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rhonda Thomas to cover the caution light at intersection
of Mountain Street and East Main Street and see how this works. Also remove
the traffic parking space to the East of this intersection Seconded by
Rodney Kendall. All voted Yea Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall that the changes that were made on 1--13--14
of personnel in the office be placed on hold until they are looked at by the
City Council. The Mayor stated that she had administrative power to the moving
around of employees. She said that the changes were in the best interest for
the City Seconded by Angie Arp Angie Arp Bruce Pack Rodney Kendall

voted Yea. Rhonda Thomas voted Nay. Harold Herdon abstained. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to allow a curb cut on the lot owned by

Jan Eaton located on East Main Street. Also, the City will gravel the entire lot
to repair were water has been running across the lot. The curbing will also be
fixed on the Messer Street side of lot so that the water problem will be resolved.
Mayor Whitener reads statement to the Council which consisted of a construction
and maintenance easement that signed by Jan & Steve Eaton giving the City the
right to do whatever they needed to construct Streetscape Project.

Rhonda Thomas then stated that the City had spent thousands of dollars on the
plans for this project, and that these changes will create safety hazards
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on this area of the street. Plus these changes will also take away three
parking spaces along Ease Main Street. The Motion was then Seconded by
Angie Arp. Harold Herndon, Rodney Kendall, Angie Arp, Bruce Pack voted Yea.
Rhonda Thomas voted Nay. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Rodney Kendall to adjourn the Meeting. Seconded by
Rhonda Thomas. All voted Yea. Meeting adjourned.
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